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Joint Safety Advisory Committee

2 November 2010
MINUTES

	Members present:
	Professor P W Daniels (Chairperson), Dr P K Byers, Ms S Chalder, 
Mr A Chambers, Mr T L Green, Mrs L Heslington, Mr H N Mower, 
Ms A Sathi, Dr A P White, Mrs C Williams

	In Attendance:
	Mr D I Harrison, Miss V L Pendleton

	Apologies:
	Professor J K Chipman, Mrs C A Jarvis, Professor E J Jenkinson, 
Mrs H Paver, Mr M Tomlin, Ms C A Wellington 

	Papers:
	The Minute Book contains copies of all written papers or reports referred to below.


10/17
Minutes
Approved:

The minutes of the meetings of JSAC and EHSEC held 1 June 2010 (JSA 10.11.1 and JSA 10.11.2) were approved, subject to the date on the EHSEC minutes being corrected. 
10/18
Chairperson’s items

Welcome

Noted: The Chairperson welcomed Ms Sue Chalder, a new representative from Unite; Ms Amarjit Sathi, representing UCU; and Mr Ashley Chambers from the Guild of Students to the meeting. 
New reporting arrangements for health, safety and environmental matters

Received: Changes to University environment, health and safety committees (JSA 10.11.3)
Reported: Following a review by Council of the committees reporting to Council, it had been decided that the appropriate reporting route for health and safety matters would be to the University Executive Board (UEB).  UEB would then provide an annual assurance to Council for health and safety issues.  JSAC would continue to meet with representation from management and union colleagues.  EHSEC was being replaced by a small executive group which would meet prior to UEB and prepare information for report to UEB and deal with issues arising between meetings.  The Advisory Group on the Environment was also being disbanded, and the remit of the group would now be covered by the Sustainability Task Group which also reported to UEB.  

Agreed: The terms of reference of the remaining Advisory Groups would be revised and brought to the next meeting of JSAC.
Action: Mr Harrison
10/19
Matters arising
a) 10/10 a): Membership

Reported: 
Unite had identified an additional member for the Committee, Mr John Cochrane from Estates, to replace Mr Philip Cashmore.  The membership of the committee was now at its full complement.
b) 10/10 b): Asbestos
Reported: 

The awareness meetings had been carried out and labelling had now started in College locations.  So far there had been no problems as a result of this.
10/20
College and Corporate Services annual plans

Received: Annual Health and Safety Plans (JSA 10.11.4)

Discussed: The plans were fairly comprehensive but there was a great variety in format and presentation.  The Committee felt that it could be useful to have an overarching University plan as well as College plans which fed into this, and for some Colleges (those with a science focus) it would also be useful to have school level plans.  It would also be useful to have a loose framework and guidelines for the plans, to enable Corporate Services plans to dovetail with the Colleges where appropriate.  The framework should incorporate the report format and clarity on when the reporting year would start.  A focus on exception reporting would be most beneficial to the University.
Agreed: Mr Harrison would set up a working group with college and trade union representatives to form a common framework and share best practice in time for the next years plans.

Action: Mr Harrison

10/21
Policy

i. Proposed revised Fire Safety policy

Received: Revised Fire Safety policy and cover note (JSA 10.11.5)

Discussed: The responsibility of the Director of HAS in respect of HAS premises needed to be made clearer and more distinct from the responsibilities of the Director of Estates.

Agreed:  The policy was approved, subject to sight of the requested change.

Action: Mr Harrison

ii. Minor changes to other policies

Reported: The Health and Safety Unit was working through its policies making minor changes to reflect the new college structure.  

Agreed:  These minor changes could be made by Chairperson’s action.

10/22
Advisory Group updates

i. Nanomaterials policy
Reported: The Advisory Group on Chemical Hazards were concerned about the potential health risks of working with nanomaterials.

Agreed: Nanomaterials were to be included on the list of substances requiring health surveillance.  
ii. Mental Health Guidance

Reported: The guidance had now been published on the website and in hard copy.  Workplace Wellbeing was piloting workshops on dealing with mental health, both in terms of individuals and for helping colleagues suffering from mental health issues.  If successful, these would be rolled out across the University in the New Year.  

Noted:  Wellbeing was also working with the Guild and Student Support Services on an event in March for Mental Health Week.
10/23
External reports and initiatives

Received: Government report and HSE initiative (JSA 10.11.6)

Discussed:  The main thrust of the Young report appeared to be reducing litigation and compensation.  This approach and the principles of common sense and proportionality were already embedded at the University, and it did not seem likely that the report would have a significant impact here.  The terms of the HSE pledge similarly reflected practice already in place at the University.
Agreed: The Committee was happy for the University to sign the HSE pledge.
Action: Mr Harrison, Professor Daniels
10/24
Matters raised by the Trade Unions
i. Rats on campus
Reported:  Rats had been discovered in the Ashley building and the University was taking action to deal with this problem together with its pest control contractor, Envirocare.  There were as yet no timescales for the resolution of the problem.
Noted: Mr Harrison had received a detailed report from Mr Peter Larkin, Policy and Environmental Services Manager in HAS, and this would be circulated.

Action: Mr Harrison
ii. Plans for refurbishment of buildings

Discussed: Whether it was possible to find out which buildings were due for refurbishment and what the schedule was.  Mrs Williams explained that bids for building refurbishments were part of the annual submission for University capital.  It was up to the budget centre to determine whether this was a priority, and members of staff should be able to approach their Head of College, School or Budget Centre to find out whether a bid had been submitted for refurbishment.  As well as the financial aspect, there was also the logistical issue of whether there was accommodation for staff displaced by the refurbishment.
iii. Asbestos

Reported: Members of staff in the Arts building were concerned that contractors brought in to remove asbestos did not secure the area appropriately.
Discussed: The University only used contractors who were authorised to dispose of asbestos and extremely tight controls were in place during the removal of asbestos.  If anyone believed that a secure asbestos disposal operation had been compromised, they should report this immediately to Estates who would do an airflow test within half an hour to confirm (or otherwise) the breach.

Agreed: Mrs Williams and Mr Harrison would determine whether the work in the Arts building was ongoing.

10/25
Fire update
Received: Fire precautions update (JSA 10.11.7)

Reported: Mr Harrison had met with the college representatives to discuss personal emergency evacuation plans (PEEPs).  Good progress had been made and the process seemed to work well.  So far only small numbers of staff had identified themselves as requiring a PEEP, but a plan was in place for each of these.
10/26
Radiation Protection Adviser report


Received without comment: 

Report from the Radiation Protection Adviser (JSA 10.11.8)

10/27
Accident statistics
Received:
Detailed accident data for the second and third quarters of 2010 (JSA 10.11.9)
Noted:

There was an ongoing downward trend in the number of incidents reported.  
Discussed:

A question was raised as to whether staff or students who were bitten by rats were at additional risk because of the nature of research on the animals.  The bites were a regular occurrence for those working with rats and all such individuals required a licence in order to work with animals.  It was not believed that there was any additional risk beyond a general risk of infection from the bites.
10/28
Any other business

Law School lift
It appeared that the lift from the ground floor to the second floor of the Law building was not fit for purpose and had been taken out of service.  The Guild had received a number of complaints about this.  Mrs Williams recommended that the students in question notify their welfare tutor, who would put them in touch with the disability team.  The Law building was an ongoing challenge in terms of accessibility.
The meeting ended at 3.20pm.

Next Meeting: Wednesday 16 February 2011 at 2pm.
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